
2 May 2016

Dear Nicole

Submission for Funding Allocation for a Public Toilet in the vicinity of the Torea Bay Jetty-
Annual Plan 2016

This submission is made on behalf of the Kenepuru and Central Sounds Residents’ Association.

Who we are

The Association was established in 1991 and currently has over 230 household members whose
residents live full time or part time in the Kenepuru and Pelorus Sounds. The Association’s objects
include, among others, to coordinate dealings with central and local government and promote the
interests of residents of Kenepuru Sound and adjacent areas and to promote and act in the best
interests of residents, ratepayers and persons associated with the Kenepuru and Central Sounds
area. AGMs of the Association are well attended.

Submission

We refer to  our  correspondence and subsequent discussions with various Council Officers and
Councilors in connection with the above.

The Association strongly believes that a public toilet facility located in reasonable proximity to the
Torea  Bay jetty is long overdue given the significant year  round flow of people,  vessels and
vehicles to and from this busy jetty. We believe and submit that the case for this community facility
is clear and urgently required. 

Accordingly, the Association requests and submits that the Marlborough District Council set aside
in its Annual funding programme a sufficient sum of money for the placement, construction and
maintenance of a public toilet at the Torea Bay jetty.
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The Association confirms and assures the Council that once such an allocation is made it would be
pleased to support and assist the Council in the process of identifying an appropriate location and
in the associated resource consent application.

Conclusion

We believe that this project is of significance to local residents and visitors to the Torea Bay Jetty
and Marlborough Sounds generally. 

We thank you for the opportunity to submit the Association’s proposal and we would be pleased to
speak to this submission at the proposed hearing

The Association looks forward to working with Council in putting in place this long overdue piece
of public infrastructure.

Yours sincerely

Ross Withell

President
Kenepuru and Central Sounds Residents’ Association
c/- 2725 Kenepuru Road, RD 2, Picton 7282
Email president@kcsra.org.nz

cc The Mayor, Mr Hook, Mr Barsanti, Mr Odie, Mr G Smail c/- MDC 


